
ALEX
Hello, Bob.

BOB
Alex, you scared the hell out of 
me!

Goes for his pistol.

ALEX
Don’t don’t don’t. I’ll put three 
bullets in you before you get your 
hands on that pistol.  Reach for it 
with just your thumb and forefinger 
- 2 fingers only.  Lift it out of 
your pocket.  If I see any other 
fingers uncurl, bob, I’m gonna
shoot you.  Go on, two fingers.

He hands it over.

ALEX (CONT’D)
So...you got run money and fake 
passports?

BOB
Pretty much.  How did you know 
about this place?

ALEX
Maybe three years ago, ran into 
rick Hoggs down at the diner.  We 
were shooting the shit and he told 
me he sold you his fishing boat.  
You know it was one of those 
moments when you reflect on your 
life cause you know...I had always 
loved fishing, but I never could 
afford a boat like this - not on a 
sheriff’s salary.  So I found 
myself wondering.  Why was I the 
only guy not benefitting from all 
of the money floating around in 
this town?

BOB
Coming with me?

ALEX
Nah. That’s not how this is going 
to go down.



BOB
Thought you were gonna let me leave 
town.

Alex is not.

BOB (CONT’D)
Look, the moment I step off this 
dock, I’m a new person with a new 
home and I have no reason ever, 
ever to say anything to anybody 
about my former life - especially 
about that wacko Norma and her kid.

ALEX
The truth is, you’re not reliable.  
You can change your name, but you 
can’t change who you are.

BOB
I guess none of us can change who 
we are.  We can pretend to be 
someone else, who is doing things 
for the right reason.

ALEX
Whatever the words are coming out 
of your mouth, Bob, you still 
killed those two girls.

BOB
Tell yourself whatever you need to, 
Alex.  We both know why you are 
doing this and it isn’t about those 
girls.  You know, right now, you 
are more like your dad than you 
ever have been.  This is about you 
and what you want.  How does that 
feel?  To have spent your whole 
life trying to get away from 
someone you hate?  Only to turn 
into them?

Alex empties his gun into bob!
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